HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care

Action Minutes from Meeting:

October 4, 2010
2:00-4:00 PM
Members Present:  Grant Colfax, Celia Gomez, David Gonzalez, Enrique Guzman, Catherine Newell,  Kyriell Noon, Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Ken Pearce, Gwen Smith, Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel
Members Absent:  Ed Chitty, Laura Thomas, Veronica Pillatzke 
Guests:  Moupali Das
Staff:  Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Eileen Loughran (HPS), Aimee Crisostomo (Harder & Co.)
Joe Ramirez-Forcier called the meeting to order at 2:10 pm.  
1.  Welcome, Introductions, Announcements, and Changes 

· Joe asked members to introduce themselves and to share any relevant announcements.
· Eileen informed the group that Ed Chitty and Laura Thomas will not be at today’s meeting.

2.  Public Comment

No public comment.
3.  Approval of Minutes from 913/10
Joe explained that because of a recent bylaw change, we can use the new method of approving minutes by consensus.  (Unanimous consent permits action without a motion or a vote when there is no opposition anticipated. Unanimous consent can be used for “routine business such as agendas and minutes.)

It was highlighted that when approving by consensus, it must be clear that there is no objection. Joe asked the group if there was any objection to approving the September minutes. Hearing none, the September 13 minutes were approved by unanimous consent. 

4.  Committee Business

· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

· The HPPC Steering Committee met on September 23, from 3-5 pm. The group spent time debriefing the September Council meeting, specifically focusing on concerns raised about the Needs assessment process. HPS staff developed a one page outlining the process in the priority setting chapter of the Plan and the PS Special Considerations box implementation process presentation done in August 2009. The next meeting is scheduled for October 28, from 3-5.
· The next full HPPC meeting is scheduled for October 14, from 3-6:00. There will be three committee presentations: Bylaws, Policies & Procedures, POI, and Community Engagement & Education
· Report from HIV Health Services Planning Council (HHSPC)
· At the September 27th meeting, the HHSPC elected Lee Jewell as the new Council Co-Chair for the HIV+ Consumer seat. 
· The Council voted on a By-Law change at the September 27th Council Meeting to designate a seat on the Council for a member of the Long Term Care Coordinating Council.
· The next meeting of the Full Council is tentatively scheduled for Monday, October 25th 2010 from 4:30-7:30 pm at the Bayanihan Community Center, 1010 Mission Street, San Francisco, CA 94103.

· Update on Mayor’s Hep C Task Force
· The task force is holding a community forum on Hepatitis C in the African American Community on Wednesday October 20, from 6-8 pm at the City College of San Francisco, Southeast Campus, 1800 Oakdale, Room SB 213. For more information call (415) 437-4694 or visit www.hepcsf.org.  
· For more information about the Task Force, visit www.hepcsf.org.  
· The Task Force met on October 4th. At the meeting Melissa Sanchez from the Communicable Disease Control & Prevention Section of SFDPH presented 2009 chronic hepatitis C surveillance data for San Francisco, the first year San Francisco has ever had a full hepatitis C surveillance report. Members approved the recommendations from the Care & Treatment and Prevention, Education, Awareness & Testing Committees. At next month’s meeting members will vote to approve recommendations from the Public Policy and Research & Surveillance Committees. The Task Force is slated to approve its final document of recommendations and provide the document to the Mayor by December 2010. Check www.hepcsf.org for copies of agendas, minutes and draft recommendations.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 8th from 5:30-7:30pm, 25 Van Ness Ave, Room 330A. 
· Process Evaluation Update

· Overall, committee members felt that the meeting went well.   Words used to describe the meeting included informative, clarifying, responsive, positive, and frustrating.
· Members appreciated having Moupali Das at the meeting to clarify some points about Community Viral Load (CVL).
· Joe thanked everyone for completing the survey. He added that really help the co-chairs and staff make sure that the meetings are running smoothly.     
5.  Follow-up on CVL Statement 
Last month, we reviewed the CVL statement and heard Moupali’s thoughts on the document.  She presented some suggestions for making the statement clear and more accurate, such as rephrasing the comment about “preliminary data”.  She also asked if we would consider altering the tone of the statement, which the committee agreed to.    

Joe added that today, we are reviewing the revised CVL statement. We invited Moupali back today to answer any questions we might have.  The statement had been sent out in advance of the meeting so that members would have time to review.
Joe asked the group if they had any thoughts on the revised statement.  He asked members if they are people ready to vote to approve the revised statement.
A motion was made to approve the revised statement which incorporated feedback from the 9/13 meeting. A first was made by Ken with a second by Catherine. The motion was approved by roll call vote.

	Voting Member 
	Approval CVL statement

	Ed Chitty
	NP

	Grant Colfax
	Y

	David Gonzalez
	Y

	Celia Gomez
	Y

	Enrique Guzman
	Non-voting Community member

	Catherine Newell
	Y

	Kyriell Noon
	AB

	Ken Pearce
	Y

	Veronica Pillatzke
	NP

	Joe Ramirez- Forcier
	Y

	Gwen Smith
	Y

	Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel
	Y

	Laura Thomas
	NP

	Vincent Fuqua (HPS )
	Y


Y= Yes    N= No   Abstain = AB   Not present = NP

6.  Review 10/14 HPPC Presentation   
Aimee covered this agenda item. She asked everyone to review the document titled “POI- Year end presentation.”  She added that this is the process when the committee presents their work & recommendations to the Council. 
Joe added that the presentation is usually conducted by one HPPC member and one HHSPC member. Eileen will send an email to the HHSPC POI members to see if anyone is available to co-present.

The group began reviewing the presentation. A question was raised when we got to slide 5 which cross referenced the document titled, “Recommendations Substance Use / Mental Health Services in San Francisco.” There were some concerns that the statement sounded “wishy-washy”. A question was posed, How can we make this stronger without changing the content of the statement? 

A member suggested that the word “should” could be replaced with “must” in Recommendation #1. A member countered that another option would be to change the content and add specific examples. It was explained to the group that if we wanted to change the content, then we wouldn’t be able to vote on this item today, and therefore we wouldn’t be able to present it to the HPPC at the October 14th meeting.
After much discussion, the group agreed to these minor wordsmith edits.

Recommendation # 1: DPH must coordinate SU/MH and HIV/AIDS services to ensure that PLWHA affected by SU/MH are receiving the services they need.   As outlined in the recommendations from the SFDPH Community Programs Stakeholder Engagement Process, all clients within the health care home must have access to care coordination. Care coordination is key to ensuring clients receive appropriate care (including HIV/AIDS prevention and care).  

· For example, health care homes could provide HIV case management to ensure that the needs of PLWHA are met.  Health care homes must be sufficiently staffed with providers who have expertise and experience with HIV prevention and providing care for PLWHA. 

· MH/SU specialists are placed within the HIV/AIDS system, offering services at agencies providing care for PLWHA.  

	Voting Member 
	Approve presentation with the suggested edits and word-smiting to recommendation # 1

	Ed Chitty
	NP

	Grant Colfax
	AB

	David Gonzalez
	N

	Celia Gomez
	Y

	Enrique Guzman
	Non-voting Community member

	Catherine Newell
	Y

	Kyriell Noon
	Y

	Ken Pearce
	Y

	Veronica Pillatzke
	NP

	Joe Ramirez- Forcier
	Y

	Gwen Smith
	Y

	Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel
	Y

	Laura Thomas
	NP

	Vincent Fuqua (HPS )
	AB


Y= Yes    N= No   Abstain = AB   Not present = N
The slight edits/word-smiting to Recommendation #1 was approved by roll vote.
Recommendation # 2

The POI committee strongly urges the development of an advisory group/community planning group representing consumers and members of the community affected by SU/MH.  This advisory/planning group is consistent with San Francisco’s model of care and is one way for the community to provide input into the planning process.  
	Voting Member 
	Approve presentation with the suggested edits and word-smiting to recommendation # 2

	Ed Chitty
	NP

	Grant Colfax
	Y

	David Gonzalez
	Y

	Celia Gomez
	Y

	Enrique Guzman
	Non-voting Community member

	Catherine Newell
	Y

	Kyriell Noon
	Y

	Ken Pearce
	Y

	Veronica Pillatzke
	NP

	Joe Ramirez- Forcier
	Y

	Gwen Smith
	Y

	Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel
	Y

	Laura Thomas
	NP

	Vincent Fuqua (HPS )
	Y


Y= Yes    N= No   Abstain = AB   Not present = NP

The slight edits/word-smiting to Recommendation #1 was approved by roll vote.
A motion to approve presentation was made by Joe with a second by Kyriell. The presentation was approved by roll call vote.
	Voting Member 
	Approve presentation with the suggested edits and word-smiting to the recommendations

	Ed Chitty
	NP

	Grant Colfax
	Y

	David Gonzalez
	Y

	Celia Gomez
	Y

	Enrique Guzman
	Non-voting Community member

	Catherine Newell
	Y

	Kyriell Noon
	Y

	Ken Pearce
	Y

	Veronica Pillatzke
	NP

	Joe Ramirez- Forcier
	Y

	Gwen Smith
	Y

	Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel
	Y

	Laura Thomas
	NP

	Vincent Fuqua (HPS )
	Y


Y= Yes    N= No   Abstain = AB   Not present = NP

7.  HIV & Aging Presentation – NEXT STEPS
Joe covered this agenda item. He explained that last month, we heard a presentation from Randy regarding the work of the HIV & Aging Task Force and its recommendations and we didn’t have a lot of time for discussion or next steps.  

Joe added that it seemed that the committee would like more time for discussion on this topic area.  We will spend more time discussing this issue and the recommendations from the Task Force at our November/December meetings.  

8.  Evaluation and Closing

· Joe reminded members to fill out their evaluation forms and return to HPS staff. 
· Next Steps
· Discuss continuing the discussion on HIV & Aging.
Next meeting:  The next meeting is Monday, November 1, 2010, from 2-4 p.m.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Joe Ramirez-Forcier and Vincent Fuqua
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